
 

 

January 25, 2022 
 
 The Cedar County Commissioners met in the Boardroom of the Cedar County Courthouse at 8:30 am 
and the meeting was called to order as advertised, with Craig Bartels, David McGregor and Chris Tramp 
answering roll call. Also, present County Clerk David Dowling. Chairman McGregor stated the open meetings 
laws are posted on the wall for public inspection.  
  Motion was made by McGregor and seconded by Tramp to approve the agenda. Motion carried with a 3 
to 0 vote. Motion was made by McGregor and seconded by Bartels to approve the minutes from the last 
meeting. Motion carried with a 3 to 0 vote. 
 Road Supt., Carla Schmidt reported on the road the board asked for a study on between sections 22 and 
23 in Precinct 10. Carla presented a certification of findings on the road and stated the road should be 
considered to be vacated. Board directed Carla to contact the County Attorney to proceed with the process to 
vacate the road. Carla then presented a spread sheet on bridge projects and a list of all bridges selected for the 
state bridge match program.  
  Zoning Administrator, Tim Gobel presented one building permit for Curtiss Lammers to build a 30 x 44 
garage removing an old one.  
 Justin Heikes, Weed Supt. presented the annual report from 2021 on Cedar County weed report due into 
the State of Nebraska noxious weed division. Reports were reviewed and signed by chairman Craig Bartels. 
 Assessor, Jeff Curry presented one tax correction on personal property number 7117 correction was 
signed with a motion by Tramp and seconded by Bartels to approve. Motion carried with a 3 to 0 vote. 
 Judd Allen from the NACO BCBS group met with the board to discuss insurance and asked if Cedar 
County had any questions regarding health insurance.  
 Bartels reported on the Region IV mental health board meeting he attended recently presented a report 
on money spent to be a member and what expenses were charged within Cedar County.  
 Transit System manager, Nikki Pinkelman met with the board to discuss operations of the transit system 
in Cedar and Knox counties. Pinkelman explained how the recent grant to expand into Knox County is working 
and that new customers in Cedar County will also get paid by the new grant for expansion. Motion was made by 
McGregor and seconded by Tramp to approve the new Transit Passenger Handbook as presented. Motion 
carried with a 3 to 0 vote.  
 With no further business or agenda items the meeting was declared adjourned by chairman Bartels. 
 
ATTEST:  ___________________________  APPROVED: _______________________________  
  David Dowling, County Clerk   Craig Bartels, Board Chairman 


